

February 18, 2020

Jon K. Stratton Fire Chief Plainfield Fire Department 23748 W. 135th St. Plainfield, IL 60544

Dear Chief Stratton,

On behalf of People for the Ethical Treatment of Animals (PETA) and our more than 6.5 million members and supporters worldwide, many of whom live in Illinois, we'd like to thank you for coming to the aid of a dog who fell through the ice of a frozen pond on February 11. Thanks to the compassionate actions of your team, this animal was able to survive a situation that could have led to a terrifying death. Members of your community are lucky to have such kind first responders who don't hesitate to help humans or other animals in need.

Thank you for your compassion.

prois ress

Very truly yours,

Ingrid E. Newkirk

President

PEOPLE FOR THE ETHICAL TREATMENT OF ANIMALS

Washington, D.C. 1536 16th St. N.W. Washington, DC 20036 202-483-PETA

Los Angeles 2154 W. Sunset Blvd. Los Angeles, CA 90026 323-644-PETA

Norfolk 501 Front St. Norfolk, VA 23510 757-622-PETA

Oakland 554 Grand Ave. Oakland, CA 94610 510-763-PETA

Info@peta.org PETA.org

Affiliates

- PETA Asia
- PETA India
- PETA France
- PETA Australia
- PETA GermanyPETA Netherlands
- PETA Foundation (U.K.)